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McLarty lauds CU, praises Partners

President Bill Clinton’s White House Chief of Staff Thomas
F. (Mack) McLarty has been called “Mack the Nice.”

The Cameron Univer-
sity President’s Partners
audience learned why
when he spoke at the
organization’s fifth
annual meeting Feb. 12
at the Fort Sill Officers
Club.

He called friends in the
audience by their first
names and praised
Cameron University, the
Partners, and the
Lawton-Fort Sill commu-
nity.

He said of Cameron
President Don Davis:

“Don’s leadership is
almost a legend. He has
developed vision and a
strategic plan for the university and
made hard decisions. Cameron enjoys a
superb reputation, not only in the state of
Oklahoma, but throughout the country. It
is recognized as an interactive university,
effectively fulfilling the needs of business
and industry, soldiers and civilians in
Southwest Oklahoma.”

McLarty said the Cameron President’s
Partners program is a model of success
because it reflects the commitment and
cooperation by the community to provide
needed funds to further education.

When McLarty was 11 years old, his
father was president of the Hope, Ark.
Chamber of Commerce.

Thomas F. McLarty I1I

CU President Don Davis, White House
Chief of Staff Thomas F. McLarty,
and Congressman Dave McCurdy

He said he could remember darting in and out of the living
room, and listening to his father urging other citizens to get
something done. He’d call the person by his first name and say
“I know we can count on you to do this.”

McLarty told the Partners:

“It is evident and obvious you can be counted on to get
something done.” ,

He spoke of the need for national education reform and said
Pat Henry, Lawton businesswoman and past president of the
national Parent Teachers Association, is responsible for
parental involvement being included in Clinton’s Goals 2000:
Educate America Act.

He praised interaction in the Lawton-Fort Sill community,
exemplified by the coop program, and described Fort Sill as the
firebase of America’s Army, and the best Army post in the
world.

McLarty and Clinton met in Miss Mary’s Kindergarten in
Hope, and became lifelong friends. U.S. Rep. Dave McCurdy
introduced the former Arkla, Inc. president as the trusted White
House gatekeeper with ability and talent to facilitate decisions.
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Eleven new members join President’s Partners

Eleven new members were welcomed to Cameron University
President’s Partners during its fifth annual mecting Feb. 12.
The Partners membership now numbers 136.

Each partner donates $1,000 annually to the university. Life
members donate $10,000 or pledge $1,000 over a 10-year
period.

The 11 new members are:

Dr. Fred Gipson, legal counsel for the University of Okla-
homa and Camecron University Board of Regents;

Robert G. Rader, Discount Sccurity Group, Citizens Bank;

Dr. Mary Rubin of Camcron University and Howard Rubin of
LB&M Associates;

Jack Bryan of Cameron University, and Judy Bryan;

Dr. Pierre LeBaud, orthopedic surgeon;

Mrs. Jimmie Williams Rickard, Tucson, Ariz., 1930s
Cameron alumna;

Dr. David Carl of Cameron University, and Dr. Rachel Carl;

J. Cooper West, Elk City, OU/CU regent, and Mrs. West;

Helen C. Schutz, retired business person, life membership;

Roma Lee Porter, City National Bank and Trust Co.;

Dr. Robert Drewry, internal medicine.

President’s Partners is part of Cameron University Founda-
tion, Inc. The Foundation was founded March 22, 1972, for the
purpose of collecting, administering, and disbursing gifts and
endowments for the benefit and support of the university. The
Partners organization held its first annual meeting in January
1990.

Aulena Gibson, former chair of the foundation and one of the
founders of the Partners organization, said:

Roundtable

Dignitaries at head table
during 1994 President's
Partners luncheon are
President Don Davis,
center left, and clock-
wise, Sherry Bentley,
J.P. Richard, Bill Bur-
gess, Jr., Maureen
Dubia, White House
Chief of Staff Thomas F.
"Mack" McLarty,
Beverly J. Davis, Cong.
Dave McCurdy, Dr.
Gilbert Gibson, Maj.
Gen. Dubia, Stephen F.
Bentley, Aulena Gibson.

“People want to be included in the future of the university,
but they need to be asked.”

The first $100,000 gift of the Partners, matched by an equal
amount from the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Educa-
tion, established a $200,000 endowment for faculty develop-
ment. Partners gifts have also helped fund the Cameron
Business Research Center, the Cameron Child Development
Center, and the Cameron University honors program.

Further information can be obtained from Dr. Don Sullivan,
Cameron vice president for development, 581-2999.

>

J. P. Richard welcomes Dr. Robert Drewry to
Partners.
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Alumnus Pettijohn

establishes $500,000
trust for CU

Cameron alumnus Leon Pettijohn and his wife of Redlands,
Calif., have established a $500,000 trust with Cameron Univer-
sity as the beneficiary.

“My wife and I are pleased to make this gift to Cameron and
know that it will be used wisely and for good causes,” Pettijohn
said in a letter dated Feb. 1 to President Don Davis.

Pettijohn, whose first job in hospital administration was
assistant administrator at Comanche County Memorial Hospi-
tal, is senior vice president, Medical Group Operations, Pacific
Physician Services, Inc.

“I am pleased to say that the 20,000 shares of PPSI stock that
I contributed to the trust were sold recently at a net value of $25
per share,” Pettijohn said. “Therefore, the trust begins with
$500,000 invested in an account with Prudential Securities in
Newport Beach.”

The trustee of the trust is Anthony Daigle of Paris, Texas, and
the account executive for the trust at Prudential Securities, Inc.
is Tom Blanchfield.

Pettijohn’s mother, Thelma Pettijohn, is a resident of Altus.
Pettijohn attended Cameron from 1957 to 1959. Upon comple-
tion of the Cameron program, he enrolled at Oklahoma State
University where he earned a B.S. degree in banking and
finance. He then served four years in the Army as a medical
service corps officer. Following military service he earned a
M.S. degree in hospital administration in 1969 at Trinity
University in San Antonio, Texas.

He was assistant administrator at Comanche County Memo-
rial Hospital for four years, then held positions of assistant
administrator for four years at various other hospitals.

In 1977, he became assistant regional administrator and vice
president of Operations at American Medical International, a
large hospital management company. After six years he moved
to the Memorial Hospital System of Houston as regional
administrator. He next was associated with National Medical
Enterprises, another publicly held hospital management
company. At NME, he was administrator and vice president of
operations of the western region from 1984 to 1986.

In 1986, Pettijohn joined Pacific Physician Services, Inc., a
publicly traded prepaid health care management company, as
vice president of operations. He is responsible for overseeing
operations of the company’s 42 outpatient medical centers in

pleased

Cameron

will be used

ood causes.”

California and Arizona, and is involved in determining the
stratggic direction of the company. ‘

PPSI organizes and manages physicians and medical groups
into cost effective delivery systems that provide health care to
health maintenance organization enrollees. Pettijohn is senior
vice president of operations and is a member of the PPSI board
of directors.




Spencer signs "Love and Reruns" novel

Mark Spencer, associate professor of English who joined the CU faculty
in 1987, is autographing copies of his novel, “Love and Reruns in Adams
County,” published by Fawcett Columbine. Adams County is a real place
in Ohio where Spencer spent part of his childhood.

Publishers Weekly, the prominent magazine of the publishing industry,
praises the book as “understated, funny and sad...Spencer vividly and
convincingly renders the Adams County milieu and peoples it with
complex, sympathetic men and women striving to overcome their frustra-
tions.”

Booklist states: “Spencer writes skillfully and compassionately about
small lives in small towns where everyone knows who you were -- the
cheerleader, the baseball star -- but where no one knows who you are."

Mark Spencer

Violinist Lee-Chin Siow wins
McMahon competition

tion at Cameron University.

1 awton Phitharmonic,

Violinist 1 ee-Chin Siow of Oberlin, Ohio won first place Feb. 26
the ninth annual Louise D. McMahon International Music Compe!

The violinist, originally of Singapore, received $5,000 and a week’s
residency in master classes at Cameron next year, a solo recital, and a
featured performance with the Lawton Philharmonic Orchestra.

The competition started with 47 applicants from six states and
representing five countries. During competition, it was narrowed t
nine semifinalists, then to three finalists. The three performed with the

string competition.

The interactive event is sponsored by Cameron University and th
1.awton Philharmonic Society and is made possible by a grant from

McMahon Foundation McMahon has provided $320,000 in financii
the nine years of competition. ' :
Competition is cyclical, rotating annually among pianists, instru-
mentalists, vocalists, and string musicians

MrsmeﬁmYWQ Lee-Chin Siow
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University mourns
Jesse Davenport

Faculty, staff, and students mourn the passing of the
Rev. Jesse Lee Davenport, Lawton pastor and humanitar-
ian. He died Jan. 14 at age 58. At graduation ceremony
in May 1970 he was selected as the first individual to
receive a bachelors diploma from Cameron University.
He led projects varying from feeding the hungry to
obtaining scholarships for college students. A staunch
supporter of the university, he was a member of the Board
of Directors of Cameron University Foundation, Inc., the
Cameron University Alumni Association, and President's
Partners and suggested curriculum additions made during
this year's celebration of cultural diversity.

Rev. Jesse Lee Davenport

CU wins summer science grants

Cameron University for the fifth consecutive year has
been awarded grants to conduct summer science sessions
for area teachers and students.

Dr. Ted Snider, chair of the department of physical
science and coordinator of the summer program, said a
1994 grant of $37,158 will be used to sharpen skills of 20
elementary teachers of science and math this summer. A
course for 24 high school students will also be conducted
this summer under a $36,000 grant. The sessions,
approved by the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher
Education, are funded through the federal Dwight D.
Eisenhower Mathematics and Science Education Act.

Dr. Ted Snider

- Two CU students '
‘;wm Carl Albert Internshlps

 Criminal J’ustlce students Yvonne Goetsch of Lawton and Sherry
,Graham of Duncan are working as Carl Albert interns withthe
~ Oklahoma Department of Corrections.  Goetsch works at the center
* inLawton, and Graham works at the Waurika Center as temporary ‘
_employecs of the state. Carl Albert internships encourage careers in® =~ 1
government service. It is the first time two CU students havebeen
~accepted in the same semester.

L f?'Sheﬂ'y Graham and vame Goetsch
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Endowed
chairs increase
to five

Three Cameron University professors are
working this year as endowed chair recipients,
and - The Board of Regents for the University of
Oklahoma and Cameron University on Jan. 25
approved two more endowed chairs.

The five chairs, each with matching funds from
The State Regents’ Endowment Trust Fund
program, total $2.5 million.

The two new chairs will be funded through a
trust created by the late Joyce Elizabeth Hansen of
Santa Monica, Calif. The trust provided almost
$600,000 to the Cameron University Foundation.

Endowed chairs.

Dr. William James, professor of education, Dr. Sally Soelle, assistant
professor of history, and Dr. T.K. Bhattacharya, assistant professor in
the School of Business.

Hansen established the trust at the suggestion of a
family friend, the late R.H. Drewry of Lawton.

The two new chairs will honor Hansen’s parents, earlyday
Lawton residents. They will be the Dr. Joseph H. Mullin Chair
in Agriculture and the Mary Dixie Mullin Chair in the Sci-
ences. Each will be $500,000, including matching amounts
from the state regents. The remainder of the Hansen gift will be
used to establish a scholarship program in agriculture and the
sciences.

Dr. TK. Bhattacharya, Dr. William James, and Dr. Sally
Soelle through application made in their departments won
endowed professorships this year. All the chairs provide the
professors the opportunity to do specific work relating to their
fields.

Dr. T.K. Bhattacharya, assistant professor in the School of
Business, received the Lawton Independent Insurance Agents
Endowed Chair. The purpose of that chair is to promote
economic growth and business development in Southwest
Oklahoma.

As designated director of the Business Research Center,
Bhattacharya is responsible for publications that promote
economic development, as well as workshops directed towards
new technology, innovative marketing techniques, and emerg-
ing issues and concerns of small business owners.

Bhattacharya, who teaches investments and corporate
finance, received his doctorate in finance at the University of
Oklahoma in 1992, was a Barnett Scholar at OU in 1986-89,
and a Cleo Cross Scholar there in 1987. He is editor of the
Southwest Oklahoma Economic Review, has been a research
assistant, and has published articles in economic reviews.
illilam James, professor of education, received the

Clarence E. Page Endowed Chair, which is associated with the
Clarence E. Page Acerospace Educational Complex of the
Oklahoma Air Space Museum.

James is facilitating programs that increase awareness and
knowledge of the educational aspects of aerospace for students
and educators within Cameron University fields of mathematics,
science, and aerospace. He will also establish a writing project
that will give information about aerospace history and concepts.

James ecarned a doctorate in education at Oklahoma State
University in 1976. He received his masters in education at the
University of Arizona in 1964 and a bachelors in education in
1962 at East Central State University.

Dr. Sally Soelle was named the first recipient of the
McCasland/Cache Road National Bank Chair. The McCasland
Foundation in addition to endowing the chair has supported
purchase of equipment for the new sciences complex at CU, has
provided scholarships for Cameron students, and funded the
McCasland lecture series.

Soelle received a masters in history at the University of
Oklahoma in 1984 and a bachelors in history at Cameron
University in 1982. She received her Ph.D. from the OU history
department in 1993.

As co-coordinator this year of Festival II: A Celebration of
Diversity, she helped organize the McCasland lectureships,
bringing three internationally known scholars of
multiculturalism to the campus. She has played a pivotal role in
organizing events, fund raising and promotion of Festival 11
events. She has served as faculty sponsor for the History Club
and for Phi Alpha Theta, the history honor society.
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University takes masters to Europe;
proposes M.A. in teaching

Cameron has made two thrusts on the academic front. It is
creating a new, innovative master of arts in teaching. A second
project will take the university’s master of education in early
childhood education to teachers in American installations in
Europe.

The European project is part of a University of Oklahoma
contract with the Department of Defense. OU officials felt that
the Cameron program best met the needs of the contract, said
Dr. Terral McKellips, provost.

The program will also provide training and certification for
child caregivers in Department of Defense schools in Europe.
Several CU faculty members, including Dr. Margie McMahan,
director of the Cameron Child Development Center, and Dr.
Bill James, professor of education, are expected to teach part-
time in Europe.

Cameron will operate under contract from OU, with ex-
penses paid.

“OU pays all expenses, including travel, so that essentially
we are indemnified against any costs,” McKellips said.

The OU contract is for a five-year period. Cameron will have
one full time faculty person in Europe, Dr. Jane Lannak, who
was also employed under a previous contract operated by

Boston University. Headquarters for the project is Rhein-Main
Air Force Base, Germany.

The new master of arts in teaching was proposed in response to
an April 1992 request for proposals for planning grants to
support development of innovative teacher education programs.
The request was made by the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher
Education.

Cameron proposed a master of arts in teaching designed for
students seeking teacher licensure who have completed a
bachelors degree which includes required courses for a teaching
specialty. The program features heavy concentration of field
experience to include five hours of teaching in a public school
classroom each day for 12 weeks, and a daily seminar conducted
by a team composed of a public school teacher, a discipline
specialist, and a teacher educator.

The OU/CU regents in January also approved the deletion of
the bachelor of science in agriculture education at Cameron.
Reasons cited by Cameron officials included low enrollments and
low numbers of graduates. McKellips said other agriculture
bachelors programs are thriving, and will be enhanced through
the Dr. Joseph H. Mullin Endowed Chair in Agriculture.

CU Child
Development
Center ’

Dr. Margie McMahan,
director of the Cameron
Child Development
‘Center with, from left,
Spencer Campbell, Cale
Hunt, Mark Buley,

Keri Erwin, and Dylan
Erwin.
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University prepares Festival 11 finale

Cameron’s Festival ITis reaching its climax. The finale is
a cultural and academic extravaganza that includes lectures
by six international authoritics on diversity; art shows, a
play, a mass instrumental and choral concert, and 50 schol-
arly papers from all parts of the country.

All are scheduled in April. The academic conference
April 6-9 is the highlight of Festi-
val II: A Celebration of Diversity.

The conference will explore di-
versity in the community, the class-
room, the business environment,
and in history.

Dr. Cornel West, the premier Af-
rican-American philosopher, will
deliver the keynote lecture at 7:30
p.m. Wednesday, April 6, at Uni-
versity Theater.

He is the third speaker in the
McCasland Lecture Series this
year. His topic is “Beyond
Eurocentrism and Multiculturalism.” West is professor of
philosophy and director of the African-American Studies Pro-
gram at Princeton University. His latest book, “Race Mat-
ters,” has become a bestseller.

His, and all keynote addresses have been funded by the
Oklahoma Foundation for the Humanities and the National
Endowment for the Humanities and are free and open to the
public. Participants not wishing to purchase luncheon tick-
ets may hear luncheon addresses by entering the audience
area of Shepler Mezzanine at 1:15 p.m.

Other keynote speakers are Dr. Arthur Loeb, Harvard
University; Dr. Russell Thornton, Dartmouth University;

Dr. Cornel West

Dr. Gregory Jusdanis, Ohio State University; Dr. Evelyn
Hu-DeHart, University of Colorado; and Dr. W. David
Baird, Pepperdine University.

The final theater production of the academic year will
open April 7. “Life is a Dream” is-a drama from Spain,
adapted and directed by Dr. Ted Wendt, Fine Artsdean. The
play explores the thin line that separates the reality of
dreams from the dreamlike quality of our waking lives.

Other special events, all free, include:

Annual Lawton Public Schools art show display, week of
the academic conference, Shepler Center. Schools adopted
the diversity theme.

Art exhibit opening reception, Elizabeth Layton, Univer-
sity Art Gallery, 8:45 p.m. Wednesday, April 6.

Faculty Chamber Concert, 7 p.m. 10 7:45 p.m. Thursday,
April 7, McCutcheon Recital Hall.

Music Workshop, April 7-9, lectures on African-Ameri-
can sacred music and traditional classical music, with
pianist and composer Glenn Burleigh of University of
Oklahoma.

Delores Twohatchet American Indian Photography Show
Opening, 6:30 p.m. to 8 p.m., Saturday, April 9, McMahon
Auditorium, Ferris Avenue.

Town and Gown concert and closing ceremony, 8 p.m,,
McMahon Auditorium, with CU ensembles, mass choir and
orchestra to include Cameron faculty and students, and
singers from area church choirs and public schools.

An open discussion among all participants and speakers
will take place at 4:15 p.m. in the North Shepler lounge each day
of the academic conference. Discussion facilitators are Dr. Al
Turner, Dr. Danney Goble, and Professor Cecil Lee.

Diversity Quilt

CU faculty and staff work together
on Diversity quilt representing
administrative and academic offices
and departments. The quilt will

hang in Cameron Theater. From
left, Louise Brown, vice president
Student Affairs, Sandy Newcombe,
art department, Melba Wood,
_alumni relations, Stella Sellers, art
wajor student, and Dr. Barbara
cott, art department.




Alumnus Mike Cox
headlines Jazz Fest

Alumnus Michael Cox with his saxophone returned to the
university Thursday, March 24, to headline the 18th annual
Cameron University Jazz Festival.

Who has he played with? Just about everyone, at least once.
He has performed with jazz small groups, jazz big bands, and
with Ray Price, Maureen McGovern, Ringling Brothers, Bob
Hope, Patti Page, Kay Starr, Margaret Whiting and Ella
Fitzgerald.

Last year, in addition to instructing at Capital University
Conservatory of Music in Columbus, OChio, he played 250 gigs.

His diverse background as a working musician includes gritty
Oklahoma blues, country, funk, rock and roll, fusion, symphony
and pit orchestras, and swinging straight-ahead jazz.

He has received awards and grants from the International
Association of Jazz Educators, and, in 1989, from the National
Endowment for the Arts. He was voted jazz soloist-college
winner in the 1990 Downbeat magazine student awards.

“Cox howls at the moon until dawn,” wrote John
McDonough of Downbeat.

The CU Jazz Fest is sponsored by the School of Fine Arts,
music department, and the
Lectures and Concerts Commit-

Alumnpus Michael Cox

He received scholarships to Cameron from the Independent
Insurance Agents of Lawton, the Lions Club, and McMahon
Foundation.
He married Rosemary

tee, said John E. Moots,
founder and director of the fest
and director of the jazz en-
semble.

The concert included selec-
tions by the jazz ensemble

“C ox howls at the moon

until dawn ??

Holman, also a Cameron alum.
He assumed a teaching
assistanceship at Wichita State
University and earned a
masters there. In 1988, after

-- Downbeat magazine X
four years in Kansas, they

directed by Moots, The CU

Gospel Chorus directed by Bonita Franklin, and five jazz
standards by soloist Cox performing with the jazz ensemble. His
selections included jazz standards “Moon River,” “All the
Things You Are,” and “Slow Funk.”

The festival also included instramental studio clinics and
workouts by high school jazz ensembles.

Cox, a native of Lawton and 1983 graduate of Cameron,
comes full circle to headline the Jazz Fest. His interest in music
began at age 8 when he played along to his favorite records in
his older brother Danny’s garage band practice room.

Cox returned in 1987 as a member of the Steve Story band
which headlined the festival that year.

As a teenager, Cox played almost every weekend in bands
with his brother, Danny.

“Danny took me to Fort Sill to hear and meet saxophonist
Logan Walker. 1 think that may have been the first time I really
heard, live and up close, the language of jazz on the saxo-
phone,” Cox said.

moved to Greeley, Colo., where
he started a doctorate degree in
music at the University of Northern Colorado.

When Cox is in Lawton, he sits with his brother Danny who
is a keyboardist with The Bootleg Boogie Blues Band. He gives
credit for his success to his brother, his parents, his wife, and
his Cameron experience.

In the early *70s, his brother, Danny, driven by desire and
love for music, went on the road. He simply loaded up the van,
got in, and went.

“When he came back home he wasn’t rich monetarily, but he
had certainly proven to me that you could play music and
survive,” Cox said.

“There are certain ideas or concepts that I have really latched
onto, and which I think about almost every day. Once Dr. David
Pickthorn said in a lesson at Cameron, ‘I never want to be in a
sitnation where I’'m not playing my instrument, not playing
music.’

“I've followed the same idea.”
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G. Wilson Duncan says thanks for opportunity

G. Wilson Duncan hitchhiked to Oklahoma in the
middle of the Great Depression, and, beginning at 4:30
a.m. every day, worked his way
through Cameron.

Duncan, Class of 37 and founder

Before the Christmas break, Conwill told him he would

be in charge of the breakfast shift in the cafeteria at

Whitehurst.
“Since that crew is made up
principally of football boys, you

of G. Wilson Duncan Co. public
accountants and tax counselors in
Stillwater, returned to campus

during Homecoming Oct. 2, 1992. It
was his first time back in 56 years,
and he reflected on the hard work and
opportunity Cameron gave him.

He was reared on a farm in Franklin
County, Tenn., and graduated from
high school in 1933. His first job was
working at a flour and feed mill, eight
hours a day, six days a week, for $7.20
a week. At the same time he was
working as a houseboy for room and
board, with the goal of going to
college someday.

After 18 months he was convinced
he was getting nowhere, so he hitch-
hiked to Chickasha, where he had
relatives. That summer he roomed
with a cousin at Oklahoma A&M and
refinished furniture, but in the fall was
told he had no sponsor, and his job
had to go to someone who did.

“That shook me up a little,” he said.
Hoping to earn meals and room, he
tried out with 60 other lads for the
Cameron football team. But he hadn’t played in two
years and didn’t make the squad.

He discussed his problem with Grace Wlnnlngham
matron at Whitehurst Hall. The basement contained the
student cafeteria. Grace Winningham advised him to sec
President C.M. Conwill about getting a job.

“I told him I had worked for two years and had saved
enough money to pay my room, board and tuition until
Christmas, but to continue school, I was going to need a
job soon thereafter.”

Conwill said he would do his best to have a job for
Duncan after Christmas. Duncan paid his tuition and got
a.job at Waldron’s Candy Company in Lawton. He
worked three afternoons a week and Saturdays.

“1 was paid $3.50 a week. That kept me in spending
money ”’

““I cherish dearly
the opportunity I had
while I was at Cameron.’’

G. Wilson Duncan

will have to see that your help
wakes up in time to do the job or
you will have to do it for them.”

Duncan recalled:

“I rose about 4:30 every morn-
ing. This continued until I gradu-
ated in May of 1937. As I recall I
was not required to pay any
additional funds and the college
never paid me any.”

Upon graduation from Cameron,
he enrolled at Oklahoma A&M
where he earned a major in
accounting. While in school he
worked for an accounting firm,
and after graduation he became a
partner in the firm. In 1941 he
purchased the firm and operated
as' G. Wilson Duncan Company, a
family business. His brother,
Thomas Aaron Duncan, joined the
company. His wife, Daisy, was
office manager for years. His
nephew joined the firm in the
1970s. Duncan, now in his 55th
year, still works about half-time
as a tax accountant.

Before Christmas, 1993, 58 years after he got the
Cameron job at the cafeteria, he wrote a letter to
Cameron University.

“T would like to tell you that I appreciate the opportu-
nities that have come my way. One, which I cherish
dearly, was the opportunity I had while I was at
Cameron. Please find the enclosed $5,000 check that
represents dividends on Cameron’s investment.”

President Don Davis said Duncan's determination and
drive to overcome all obstacles to achieve a college
education are an inspiration to students faculty and
alumni.

The gift will help construct the new Sciences Complex.
The gift will be memorialized in a plaque in the new
building, and a seat in the multi-media lecture hall of the
new building will be named in Duncan’s honor.
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Ifalumni received more than one degree
from Cameron, they are listed under the
year of their most recent degree. Those
who attended but did not graduate are
listed under the last year they were at
Cameron; or in some cases, the class

year when they would have graduated.

1936 - Marie Dunham Alford represented
the retired teachers from the Ryan, Okla.
area during Retired Educator Day in No-
vember. Marie retired from teaching in
1978 after 41 years in education. She then
substitute taught for another 14 years and
now enjoys embroidery, quilting and cro-
cheting.

1941 - Dr. Glen R. Hastings, retired
Army colonel and educator, lives near
Lawton. He is president of the Comanche
County Retired Educators Association. He
is a past recipient of the Cameron Univer-
sity Alumni Association’s Distinguished
Alumni Award.

1942 - Laxton Malcom lives in Frederick.
He retired in 1981 after a 30 year career as
Tillman County extension director. He
organizes group travels and is active in
church and community work. Wayne A.
Smith lives in Lawton and is an owner of
Smith and Sons Insurance.

1949 - Carroll Hudson retired from Atlan-
tic Richfield as vice president of explora-
tion and production. He lives in Tyler,
Texas.

1952 -Patricia Thompson Copeland lives
in Oklahoma City. She retired in 1992
after working with Civil Service for 30
years. She has received the Order of St.
Barbara Award.

1955 - Ben White and Sue Hilbert White
livein Lawton. Ben is executive director of

Southwestern Medical Center in Lawton
and is active in community organizations.

1958 - Jimmy D. Marr lives in Colorado
Springs. He wiil retire from the Widefield
Public Schools in June after 29 years of
service. He is a real estate agent with the
Broadmoor Agency.

1961 - Bob Kelley lives in Foster City,
Calif, and is a computer manager for Dia-
log Information Services.

1962 - Goldie Ford Wood lives in Dodge
City, Kan., where sheteaches 11thand 12th
grade English at Dodge City High School
and also teaches at Community College.
She is an honorary state F.F.A. member,
Towa’s 4-H state communications project
leader, accredited speech judge infive states,
Academic Bowl and Spanish Academic
Bowl coach, and sponsor of student trips to
Mexico. While teaching in Iowa, she was
voted “Number 1 Teacher” in 1987. She
is married to 1957 graduate Robert E.
Wood.

1963 - Robert Glover livesin Grand Blanc,
Mich. He is employed by the General
Motors Cadillac Plant as a skilled trades-
man,

1966 - Reginald D. Gaston of Norman has
been named a special district judge for
Cleveland County in Oklahoma. He had
been an assistant district attorney since
1984,

1967 - Stephen V. Greer lives in Edmond
and is owner of Stephen V. Greer Com-
pany, real estate appraisers and consultants

1970 - Col. Roy L. Edwards is the director
of the Army Continuing Education System.
He lives at Fort Belvoir, 'Va. Barbara
Miller Pederson lives in St. Louis and is a
homemaker. Previously, she taught school
and has worked as an administrative assis-
tant for NASA and as a loan clerk for

American Express Bank. Her husband,
retired Lt. Col. Richard Pederson, is a
1982 CU graduate.

1972 - Donald J. Campbell lives in
Tacoma, Wash., and is a customer service
representative for The News Tribune.
James R, Campbell, Jr. lives in
Bentonville, Ark. Hehasbeen promoted to
executive vice president of international
marketing for Wal-Mart Stores. David L.
Chilcote lives in Delmont, Pa. He is
executive assistant to the president of Pitts-
burgh Leadership Foundation. He has
received his masters in teaching and a
Ph.D. in psychology. He served two tours
in Viet Nam and was awarded 13 decora-
tions. He retired from the Marine Corps as
a major after over 20 years of service. A.
Luis Flores lives in Plano, Texas. He
retired as a colonel after 32 years in the
Army. HeisaPh.D. candidate in political
economy. Neil Laughy lives in Lawton
and is an education services specialist at
Fort Sill. He recently presented a work-
shop at a convention of the American
Counseling Association. Cel. John H.
Patterson, M. D. hasbeen appointed chief
of the department of psychiatry atthe 121st
Evacuation Hospital in Seoul, Korea.

1973 - Charles R. Coker has retired and
is operating a cow and calf operation. He
lives in Duncan. He is married to 1978
graduate Martha S. Coker.

1974 - Michael F. Nevins lives in Dallas
and is regional marketing director of Physi-
cal Therapy Resources, Inc.

1975 - Col. William Aldrich lives in
Elkridge, Md., and is serving in the Army.
His wife, Jennifer Aldrich, is a 1975
graduate.

1976 - Rev. James M. Eubank, of Lawton,
is a retired Army officer and is serving as
interim pastor at the Assembly of God
Church in Tipton. Carol L. Purcell
Edwards lives in Luther and is a commer-
cial marketing specialist for St. Paul Insur-
ance Company. Sheisvice presidentofthe
Oklahoma City Marketing Association,
vice president of Oklahoma Pollettes, state
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membership chairman of Insurance Women
of Oklahoma, treasurer of Insurance
Women of Oklahoma City, and is listed in
Who’s Who of American Women William
R. Harris lives in Cache and works with
the Indian Health Service. He received the
area director’s award for 1993 from. IHS.
Lt. Col. David R. Little is stationed at the
10th ASG, Torii Station, Okinawa, Japan.
Geary L. Maples has transferred to Hous-
ton with the Hormel Food Corporation
after working the Dallas marketing area for
16 years. Leon Matlock lives on a farm
south of Anadarko. He is a partner in
Goostree Enterprises which does farm and
ranch land, residential, commercial and
equipment appraisals, as well as auctions.
He has retired from Farmers Home Admin-
istration as county supervisor.

1977 - Johnny E. Kinder lives in Walters
and is vice president of the Lawton Board
of Realtors. Shelby Martin lives in Mes-
quite, Texas. He is senior vice president
and cashier of Swiss Avenue Bank in Dal-
las. Thomas Michael Stenger has re-
ceived a master of public administration
degree. He lives in Garland, Texas.

1978 - Billie Jo Ames lives in Comanche
where she teaches junior high pre-algebra
and creative writing. She has been named
Comanche Teacher of the Year for 1994.
Sheis co-founder of the Comanche Student
Union which opened in March for students
11 years old through 12th grade. Martha
S. Coker hasretired and is living in Duncan.
She is married to 1973 graduate Charles
Coker. Jane P. Jung lives in Duncan and
is a homemaker. She is a certified teacher
in vocational home economics and early
childhood education. She has 13 hours
toward a masters in early childhood educa-
tion. Debby Toland Walden has moved to
Midwest City after nine years in Japan and
Colorado. She has opened her law firm
specializing in government contract law.
Her husband is stationed at Tinker Air
Force Base. Robin Williams, of Owasso,
has worked in all aspects of tanker and
barge operations for 15 years. He is a
marine technical manager overseeing ac-
tivities of port captains situated in the
_ United States and Latin America. Heisan

ne spill response manager:

for the CITGO Petroleum Corporation. He
isfluentin Spanish and has represented the
government of Venezuela in a spill re-
sponse role. )

1979 - Cheryl Adams lives near Lawton.
She has received a master of elementary
administration degree. John H. “Jack”
Love lives in Lawton. He retired from the
Army in 1974 and from Civil Service in
1993 having completed 44 years of service
tothe United States. Deborah Lynn Vosler
lives in Cheyenne, Wyo., where she is a
secondary science teacher. She has been
awarded the Wyoming State Science
Teacher of the Year Award and is a finalist
for the Presidential Award for Excellence
in Science and Mathematics Teaching.
She is director of the southeastern Wyo-
ming regional science fair and is a member
of the International Science and Engineer-
ing Fair Advisory Council and NSTA re-
view panel. Anthony Whitehouse livesin
Anchorage, Alaska, where he is a person-
nel manger for the United States govern-
ment and serves as a Hospice volunteer in
AIDS education. He has a master of public
administration degree. He enjoys travel,
reading and pottery. Albert D. Henryisa
bus driver instructor for the Lawton Public
Schools. He lives in Lawton.

1980 - Eugene G. Dalrymple lives in
Walters and is barbering at the Dalrymple
Barber Shop. He is president of the Walters
Chamber of Commerce. Mary M. Houck
is a homemaker and lives in Gallipolis,
Ohio. She and her husband have two
children. Maj. Stephen P. Perkins lives
in Montgomery, Ala., and is attending the
Air Command and Staff College at Max-
well Air Force Base. Barbara A. Weaver
Slusher is living in Italy where she is a
substitute teacher at Vicenza High School
and enjoys touring Europe.

1981 -Ramona Lowe livesinkawton. She
teaches and is president-elect of the Okla-
homa Council of Teachers of English.
Richard W. Pederson is a retired lieuten-
ant colonel and is section manager at PRC,
Inc., a computer contract business. He and
hiswife, 1970 Cameron graduate Barbara

Miller Pederson, live in St. Louis. Brad-
ley G. Vowell has been teaching in Ger-
many for 10 years. He teaches 7th grade
science, coaches track and enjoys travel-
ing.

1982 - Shawn Agron lives in Lawton and
is employed in the advertising department
of Lawton Publishing Company. Kathy
Ishcomber lives in Altus and is employed
by the Oklahoma Department of Health as
an elder care case manager with the Jack-
son County Health Department. She has
received writing awards and had articles
published. FEustace S. Lewis lives in
Hinesville, Ga. Heis assigned to a medical
company at Ft. Stewart, Ga., as a first
sergeant. Hewasreassigned from AMEDD
Center and School at Ft. Sam Houston,
Texas, where he was an anatomy and physi-
ology instructor for 5 years. Grimur
Magnusson lives in Lawton. He retired
last year after serving 20 years in the Army
and 20 years in civil service. He serves on
the Comanche County Post Adjudication
Review Board which monitors juveniles
involved in adjudication, and is a volunteer
for Hospice. Janice L. McAdams livesin
Lawton and is a supervisory technical edi-
tor for civil service. Leslie McGuire lives
in Duncan and is a first grade teacher for
ComanchePublic Schools. Shealso teaches
sign language, freshman composition and
audio/visual classes on the college level.
She was a finalist for Comanche’s Teacher
of the Year award. Julia Monzine lives in
Altus and is employed by the Altus Public
Schools. She has received a number of
writing awards and has had her work pub-
lished. She serves as a volunteer writing
contest judge. John and Frances Quick
live in Charlotte, N.C. Frances is a self-
employed accountant and John is a sales
executive for AT&T. Gerald Ramagos is
retired and lives in Lawton. He enjoys
travel, genealogy research, hunting, wood-
working and gardening.

1983 - Gordon Gowing lives in Lawton.
He works for Berger Engineering install-
ing HVAC systems in Las Vegas, Nev,,
Boulder, Colo., and throughout Texas.
Vicky Hislop lives in Lake Worth, Fla.
She is footwear manager for Meldisco Cor-
poration. Janice K. Meese lives in Okla-
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homa City where she is the director for the
Oklahoma Office of Volunteerism. Bruce
McCarley lives in Tipton. He is vice
presidentand branch manager ofthe Tipton
branch of First National Bank of Altus. He
formerly worked as a bank vice president
and manager in Meade, Kan., and for
Kansas State University as a county exten-
sion agent. Matty R. Sprung lives in
Anchorage, Alaska where she is a substi-
tute teacher, has an interior decorating
business and is a Mary Kay cosmetic con-
sultant.

1984 - Duane R. Brunner lives in Lawton
where he is the city surveyor. He is presi-
dent of the Oklahoma Land Surveyors So-
ciety. David Lee Denham livesinLawton.
He recently returned to Lawton after living
in California for five years, to form a
partnership with his mother, 1971 gradu-
ate Diane Denham, as a financial consult-
ant for Merrill Lynch. Jim Igarta lives in
Owasso. He is a community development
coordinator for Public Service Company of
Oklahoma and has been assigned to an
economic development team. Previously
he was PSO area manager in Elk City.

1985 - Vonnita Croy teaches at Robert E.
Lee Elementary School in Duncan. She
was a nominee for Duncan Teacher of the
Year. Douglas Schiumbohm lives in
Lawton where he is assistant vice president
in installment lending for Cache Road
National Bank.

1986 - Ruth A. Anderson livesin Kamiah,
Idaho, and is a housewife. She is an
assistant coach for special olympics and
president of VFWA 3296. Aletha J. Bolt
lives in Yukon. She is circle of life chair-
man for the Oklahoma State Council of
Epsilon Sigma Alpha International which
raises funds for St. Jude Children’s Re-
search Hospital. Patricia J. Hardie lives
in Honolulu. She is operations coordina-
tor for the University of Phoenix, Hawaii
campus. Rodney HarrislivesinMangum.
He is the new program director of New
Hope Chemical Dependency Unit in
Mangum. Previously, he worked at Jim
Taliaferro Community Mental Health Cen-
ter as inpatient psychiatric social work
supervisor and employee assistance pro-

gram coordinator. He has received a mas-
ter of clinical social work degree and is a
licensed social work associate, certified
alcohol and drug counselor, nationally cer-
tified addictions counselor and a certified
DUI assessor. Karen Brewer Reiss lives
in San Antonio. She has a 3-year-old
daughter and is employed by the credit
processing center for J.C. Penney Com-

pany.

1987 - Sheri Lawrence Briggs lives in
Stafford, Va. She has completed the Army
comptrollership program culminating in a
master of business administration degree.
Connie M. Bryant livesin Lawton. Sheis
amedical technologist at Comanche County
Memorial Hospital and has passed an exam
to become a specialist in hematology.
Adeline Hamra retired to Dallas five years
ago and enjoys attending lectures, concerts
and operas. Anthony A. Mikick lives in
Warren, Mich. He is a product test engi-
neer for Ford Motor Company. He just
completed abachelor of science degree and
is a member of the Army National Guard.
He and his wife are expecting their fourth
child.

1988 - Jeff Evans lives in Sheridan, Wyo.
He hasbeen appointed chief of the National
Weather Service Office in Cheyenne, Wyo-
ming. Kimberly Holbrook lives in Se-
attle, Wash. She is an operations consult-
ant for the Technology Management Group
in Bellevue, Wash. Karen Howell
Chadwick lives in Lawton. She married
Russell Chadwick in February. She is
employed at Dillard’s Department Store
and is an ordained children’s minister.
Lana McCracken Moore lives in Cache.
She has been promoted to PT clinical coor-
dinator and supervisor at Southwestern
Medical Center where she has been em-
ployed since 1990. Gloria Mercado lives
inLawton. Sheis a sales representative for
Philip Morris, U.S.A. Daniel D.
Polakowski Sr. will be retiring from the
Army in October with 22 years of service.
Jeff Thompson is a mastef officer with the
Altus Police Department where he has
been employed since 1989. Heisa certified
DARE officer and educator.

1989 - Charles H. Doan lives in Altus

where he is director of the Head Start
Center. Bryan L. Dupler lives in Tulsa.
He received his law degree in 1991 and is
a criminal defense practitioner. Master
Sgt. Christopher E. Holley is an opera-
tions chief at Camp Lejeune, N.C. He has
received a master of business administra-
tion degree. Maj. Buddy Peyton is serv-
ing in the Marine Corps and is a command-
ing officer at the Marine Corps Recruiting
Station in New Orleans. Capt. David J.
Rude is stationed with the Army in Korea.
He is an attack helicopter company com-
mander. Keller Hardin Wilson lives in
Clinton, Miss. He is a senior training
specialist with Southwestern Electric Power
Company of Shreveport, La. Heis married
to 1990 graduate Tal Y. Wilson.

1990 - Brian R. Bauer has been promoted
to first lieutenant and is adjutant of the
ArmyMedical Materiel Center for Europe,
located in Pirmasens, Germany. Char-
lotte J. Bradford lives in Tylertown, Miss.
She is abookkeeper for Riley Truckingand
is working toward an alternate degree in
special education. She is president of the
football LittleLeague and serves asaDJ for

‘a local dance studio. Larry Dougherty

and Arrianne Ginsberg-Dougherty live
in Oklahoma City. Arrianneis admissions
and marketing director for Bethany Vil-
lage Health Care Center. She will receive
her masters in gerontology in May. Larry
is a case manager for adolescents at
Willowview Mental Health Systemin Spen-
cer. Jay Johnson lives in Dallas where he
is‘an administrative resident at Parkland
Memorial Hospital. He is married to former
Cameron student, Tonya Maloukis John-
son. Clifton D. Rampey lives in Monona,
Wis. He has been promoted to disability
specialist II for the state of Wisconsin,
James F. Ronan ljves in Lawton. He will
complete his masters degree in criminal
justice administration in March., Tal Y.
Wilson lives in Clinton, Miss. She has
been certified as a reality therapist in con-
trol theory and reality therapy. She is
married to 1989 graduate Keller H. Wil-
son. Chris Neorth lives in Lawton. He
recently presented a theater arts workshop
at the North Side Community Center in
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Lawton. John Simon lives in Denton,
Texas, and is working toward a master of
music degree in jazz studies. Hc was a
featured guest percussionist performing on
drumset at the CU percussion ensemble's
spring concert.

1991 -Paula Rana Belcher lives in Duncan
wheresheisa 5th grade tcacherat Woodrow
Wilson elementary. Alice Rudkins Cook
isanEnglish teacher and yearbook sponsor
at Hobart High School. She is working
toward a masters in education. Jackie E.
Cork lives in Lawton. He is employed by
Goodyear Tire and Rubber in a technology
staff position. Kerri Krueger Glover
married James Glover in December. They
live in Elgin where they farm and ranch.
Ron L. Hammond has moved to Lawton
from Duncan. He works at J.T. Neal
Insurance Agency. Stacey Loggins was a
guest percussionist for the Cameron Uni-
versity percussion ensemble's spring con-
cert. He has received his master of music
degreeand isa member of the United States
Navy Band in Washington, D.C. Tricia
Mucklow lives in Glendale, Ariz. Sheisa
certified public accountant and a home-
maker. James R. Myers lives in Lawton.
He is a police officer with the public safety
departmentat Cameron University. Shanna
Mize Payne lives in Chattanooga. She
teaches 7th and 9th grade English at Cache
High School and is working toward a mas-
ter of education degree at CU. Mark A.
Welch lives in Byers, Texas. He is an
accountant with Walsh and Watts, Inc.

1992 - Sgt. Ist Class Terry W. Braden is
a platoon sergeant in Baumholder, Ger-
many. His unit will be deactivated and
moved to Fort Lewis, Wash., in April.
Michael Brame lives in Lawton. He is
assistant manager for Enterprise Rent-A-
Car. Greg R. Broughton lives in Silver
Spring, Md. He is director of security for
the Hyatt Regency in Bethesda, Md., and
plans to work toward a law degree. Stacey
A. Chiechoski is living in Frankfurt, Ger-
many and is a homemaker. She and her
husband had their first child in October.
JoyBell Critzlivesin Tacoma, Wash. She
istravelinginthe Middle East and will visit
her daughter and her family in Izmen,

Turkey. Brian Douglas Evans lives in
Lawton and is a student photographer for
Cameron. Heis in the process of receiving
a teaching certificate. Bonnie Smith
Lawler is the office manager for the home
care department of Duncan Regional Hos-
pital. She and her husband and two chil-
dren live on a farm near Comanche where
they raise cattle and sheep. Lynda Martin
livesinLawton. Sherecently presented a
collagraphs workshop at North Side Com-
munity Center. Monica Moss McCasland
lives in Duncan and is executive director of
the McCasland Foundation. She accepted
the Cameron University Distinguished
Service Award on behalf of the McCasland
Foundation at the Cameron Academic Con-
vocationlast fall. Frances Marie Mitchell
lives in Lawton. She is an English teacher
at Marlow High School. Michael W.
Newell lives in Tulsa. He is an education
specialist with the Oklahoma Department
of Wildlife. Prior to moving to Tulsa, he
was conducting trout research in the Black
Hills of South Dakota. Rebecca A. O’ Brien
lives in Orlando, Fla. She is marketing
coordinator for DCC Constructors, Inc.
She has had short stories published since
graduation and does freclance design, ed-
iting and writing. Gwen L. Redmon lives
in Fayetteville, N.C. Sheisa piano teacher
and accompanist. She is married to 1990
graduate Larry J. Redmon. Patricia D.
Crane Wells lives in Pullman, Wash. She
is a graduate assistant at Washington State
University. Susan Elizabeth Wisener
lives in Norman. She is a University of
Oklahoma law student.

1993 - Lynnette Dushawn Andersonlives
in Wayne, Mich. She is working on a
bachelors in electrical engineering at the
University of Michigan. Andrea Le
Ballard lives in Plains, Kan., where she is
employed by DeKalb Swine Breeders in
finishing production. Jennifer Rowe Billy
married Timothy Billy in August. They
live in Frederick where Jennifer is em-
ployed by First Southwest Bank. Sue Anne
Campbell lives in Lawton and works for
Civil Service at Fort Sill as a computer
specialist in the finance and accounting
office. Jim L. Corrales lives in Lawton
where he works for Telos Federal Systems

as a software test engineer. Brenton Lee
Crow lives in Comanche and is a sixth
grade teacher for the Lawton Public
Schools. Rita Jane Ryland Crow livesin
Fletcher and is a teacher for Cyril Public
Schools. Kim Thomas Davidson married
Douglas Davidson in May and is living in
Dickson, Tenn. She is employed by the
National Federal Reserve Bank. Pamela
Ann Francis lives in Iowa Park, Texas,
and is working toward a graduate degree.
Carla Ann Guffee lives in Duncan where
she is employed by Halliburton Services as
an accountant. Kenneth Mark Koonce
and Cameron student Kathleen Herring
are planning a June wedding. Mark is the
Cameron KCCU development director.
Anthony Brent Lane is a manager for
Kmart Corporation. He lives in Lubbock,
Texas. Jeanie Ballard LeGay married
Michael LeGay in July. Sheis employed as
a fourth grade teacher at Bishop School in
Lawton. Toni Lee Lorah lives in Lawton
and is teaching at Elgin High School.
Marine Sgt. Frederick D. Luther, who
has served in the Marine Corps since 1982,
has reenlisted. He is assigned to the U.S.
Army Field Antillery School at Fort Sill.
Deanna Lynn Martin lives in Lawton
where sheis aregistered nurse at Comanche
County Memorial Hospital. Isa Ross
McEroy lives in Norcross, Ga. where she
is a medical transcriptionist. She plans to
obtain a professional license and pursue a
RN degree. Marc Christopher Morrow
is a building superintendent for First Bap-
tist Church in Lawton. Geraldine V.
Prince lives in Lawton and is an elemen-
tary teacher with the Lawton Public Schools.
William Milton Rogers lives in Anadarko
and is employed as an assistance system
operator. Danielle Charmaine Sanford
lives in Tulsa and is attending Oklahoma
State University College of Osteopathic
Medicine. She hasreceived an Army Health
Professions Scholarship and hasbeen com-
missioned as a second lieutenant in the
Army Reserves. Karl Walter Sanford
livesin Apache. Heisa platoonleader with
the Oklahoma National Guard. Audra C.
Welch Scearce was married in July to
1989 Cameron graduate Joe David
Scearce. They live in Lawton.
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Dear Fellow Alumni,

You are invited to submit your nominations for the 1994 Distinguished Alumni Awards. This
award recognizes Cameron alumni who have made significant contributions to society and whose ac-
complishments and careers have brought credit to Cameron. The Alumni Association board needs your
help in identifying alumni who are deserving of this award.

In order to be considered for the 1994 Distinguished Alumni Awards which will be presented in
the fall of 1994, please return the nomination form below no later than May 1, 1994. If a nominee is
not selected this year, the name may be resubmitted in the future. A CUAA board committee will review
all nominations with the final selections approved by the CUAA board of directors.

Thank you for your assistance,

Michael Geiger
President of CUAA Alumni Association

ohnson, i'et ed Lt. Col. Robert S.
'vlhps, J ohn M

Cameron Distinguished Alumni Award Nomination Form
Must be received by May 1, 1994

Nomination Criteria: Cameron alumni who have made significant contributions to society and whose
accomplishments and careers have brought credit to Cameron (1) by distinguishing themselves in their
careers; and/or (2) in service to their communities; and/or (3) through continued support of Cameron
University.

Date Nominee

Address

Phone(s) Year of graduation or years attended
Nominated by Phone(s)
Address

7

Important: In order to be considered, attached sheet(s) should include pertinent biographical data
(career, community service, etc) for the nominee and the reason nominee is considered worthy of this
award.
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Sports Update

Golf team wins national ranking

The Wilson/Golf Coaches
Association of America poll
ranked Cameron fifth in the
nation, behind Cal-State
Stanislaw. Against their Di-
vision Il opponents, the golf-
ers were 6-1 in the fall, and

tied for second at the
Woodyard Hungerland
Intercollegiate meet in
Huntsville, Texas in March.
Scnior Mike O’ Connell led
the tcam with a 73 average
over the 13 fall rounds.

Tennis nets new faces

Three new faces can be
seen on the Cameron courts.
The women’s team netted
Malaysian transfer student
May Lee, while the men
picked up Shawn Foster from
Texas, and Surinam native
Derk DeVries. Inearly spring
meets, the men defeated
Texas Wesleyan and Mid-
western State, and Southeast-

ern Oklahoma, and lost to
Texas-Arlington. Among re-
cent women’s victories were
wins over Southern Nazarene,
Texas Wesleyan, and Hardin-
Simmons. Susan Shannon,
Tulsa senior is ranked No.
18 nationally, and the team
is ranked No. 15 in the na-
tion.

Athletes score in academics

The cumulative grade point average for all student-ath-
letes and trainers in the fall was a 2.8 on a 4.0 scale.
Heading the list were the women's basketball and volleyball
teams and the golf team, posting team grade point averages
above the 3.0 mark. Forty-six of a total 118 student-athletes
and trainers made the individual honor roll, with two
athletes making a 4.0 overall, Athletic Director Jerry Hrnciar
reported. '

CU baseballers show pr’omi‘se

Cameron outfielder/
picher and Lawton
native Adrian
Wiggins, picked as a
pre-season All-
American; is one of
five returning
starters on coach

Ron Ihler's 1994
squad. The club is
looking forward to a
preat season in s
56-game schedule.

Ball teams gain momentum late

Men’s and women’s basketball teams went through Janu-
ary slumps, but gained momentum in February. The men
finished the season with a 13-14 record and the women with
a 6-20 record. The men won four of their last five home
games. Attendance at home increased 9 percent for men’s
basketball, and 13 percent for women’s. The volleyball
team had a difficult 3-29 season but defeated Abilene
Christian in the spring.

by David Siegel
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